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1. Opening 

The co-chair of the group, Eric Lindstrom, opened the meeting, which took place by teleconference. 

Present were: Keith Alverson, Dave Checkley, Candyce Clark, John Gunn, Julie Hall, Eric Lindstrom, Carolin Richter, Martin Visbeck, and Albert Fischer (secretariat). 

Attempting to join but facing technical difficulties: Francisco Chavez and Pedro Monteiro.

Not present were: Bee Berx, Peter Burkill, Vicki Fabry, Yukio Masumoto, David Meldrum, Mike Meredith, José Muelbert, Sun Song, Mike Tanner, and Stan Wilson.

2. New team members

Fischer introduced the three new team members: Sun Song, Yukio Masumoto, and Michael Tanner to the task team.  Dr Sun is Director of the Institute of Oceanology, Chinese Academy of Sciences (Qingdao, China) and has a background in marine ecology. Dr Masumoto is Director-General of the Institute of Observational Research for Global Change, JAMSTEC (Yokosuka, Japan), is co-chair of the CLIVAR-GOOS Indian Ocean Panel, and has a background in physical oceanography.  Mike Tanner is a member of the GEO Secretariat (Geneva, Switzerland), responsible for the climate societal benefit area.
3. Reminders on outstanding actions

Lindstrom reminded the team members to please spend some time on the outstanding actions, if they had not done so already.  These were, in priority order:

ACTION for all - to make contact with the leadership of their primary sponsoring organization (see oceanobs09.net/wg/members.php) ahead of the first face-to-face meeting to inform them of progress and discuss their key priorities for the framework.
ACTION for all by 7 May: to complete the template available in the background documents for the first meeting, describing the key attributes of their primary sponsor
ACTION for all - to review the document in the Second Teleconference Report
 Annex 1 and provide Fischer with suggestions on how to clarify the principles; as well as the other Annexes. 
4. Preparations for 17-19 May meeting in Los Angeles

Fischer reminded team members about the logistics for the first face-to-face meeting of the IFSOO-TT. This information, along with the draft list of participants and background documents is available on the meeting website: www.oceanobs09.net/wg/meeting-1.php 

Alverson reported that the I-GOOS Board, representing five IOC Member States, would suggest to the IOC Executive Council in June 2010 that IOC Member States undertake a review of GOOS and JCOMM structures, with as input a report by independent consultant Jim Baker on planning and implementation of GOOS
 and the output of the IFSOO-TT. If accepted by the IOC Executive Council, this would provide an interested audience for the report, with responsibility for a number of the existing structures the framework would have to take into account.

Checkley asked that this information be distributed so team members could go to their sponsors and suggest similar actions. Visbeck suggested that team members who participate in national deliberations in preparation for the IOC Executive Council could support this measure, or forward their position to their IOC national focal point.

Fischer reported that Ed Urban at SCOR suggested the team consider some aspects of the Law of the Sea and the taking of observations in Exclusive Economic Zones (EEZs), as the number of nations growing uncomfortable with such observations would increase as more non-physical variables were collected. Lindstrom suggested the distribution of a paper co-authored by team member Visbeck that describes the legal difficulties of drifting / profiling floats and gliders.

ACTION for Fischer - distribute this paper to team members.

Visbeck asked that during the May meeting, a short report of activities go out Monday night and/or Tuesday lunch, so that those who would join by teleconference Tuesday evening could have had some time to prepare their input.
5. Closing

Lindstrom thanked all the participants and closed the teleconference about 30 minutes after it had begun.
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